

June 19, 2017

## **Emergency Notification System test scheduled for Friday**

Campus officials will conduct an Emergency Notification System (ENS) test at 11:15 a.m. Friday, June 23, to confirm the reliability of the ENS text function, which experienced reported delays during the May 12 system test. The upcoming ENS test will utilize text messages, emails, phone calls, campus digital signs, the University home page, and desktop alerts on some University-owned computers, as well as social networks such as Facebook and Twitter.

Students, who already are signed up to receive ENS messages on their cellphones and via email, should use this test to confirm that their devices are registered correctly. Faculty and staff must register for ENS messages at <a href="mailto:csus.edu/ens/signup">csus.edu/ens/signup</a> if they have not done so previously. No survey will accompany this test; questions or concerns regarding the test can be directed to Ken Barnett at barnettk@skymail.csus.edu. Submitted by the Sacramento State Police Department

# Open forums for director of International Programs and Global Engagement

The campus community is invited to meet the candidates for director of International Programs and Global Engagement.

- Dr. Adrienne Richart, director, Faculty-Led Study Abroad, College of Extended Studies, San Diego State University; 2 to 3 p.m. Monday, June 26; Library 1001.
- Mutombo Kabasele, director of Global Studies and Multicultural Engagement, University of South Carolina Aiken; 2 to 3 p.m. Tuesday, June 27; Library 1001.
- Stephanie Ingvaldson, coordinator of International Admissions, Sacramento State; 2 to 3 p.m. Wednesday, June 28; Library 1001.
- Dr. Kathrina Bell, director, Global Education Office, Dominican University of California; 2 to 3 p.m. Thursday, June 29; Library 1001.
- Daniel Ferguson, Ph.D. candidate, Oregon State University; 2 to 3 p.m. Tuesday, July 18; Library 1001.

Comments and feedback from these open forums may be submitted to paul.hofmann@csus.edu by Wednesday, July 19. Submitted by International Programs and Global Engagement

#### University Library's website is getting a new look and feel this summer

The University Library is launching a new website this summer. The site will incorporate a new look and feel that is brighter and more welcoming. It will be tablet- and mobile devicefriendly. A new, upgraded interface for the OneSearch search engine was launched June 13, and the new website will go live Monday, July 10. More information is available at library.csus.edu/website.

Submitted by the University Library

### Friends of the Library's Book Bin is open

The Friends of the Library operates a Book Bin from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. on the first full week and third week of each month on Wednesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays. Gently used hardback and trade paperback books are \$2 each or three for \$5. Mass paperbacks are \$1

each. Artwork, music scores, audio recordings, long-playing records, etc., are also available. Cash or check only.

The Book Bin is open this week, June 21-23. Come in and browse. All proceeds support the Library.

Submitted by Friends of the Library Book Bin

#### Call for proposals: Faculty Scholarship (and Peer Review) Communities

The Office of Research Affairs invites faculty proposals for a pilot series of cross-disciplinary Faculty Scholarship (and Peer Review) Communities (FSCs). This initiative is designed to support faculty who are conducting research and scholarly activity by providing venues where faculty can come together across disciplines to engage with a shared topic, interest, or pursuit, and to offer peer review and advising on research projects. Each proposed FSC must identify a lead faculty moderator (or a team of two co-moderators) responsible for composing a syllabus of shared readings, setting meeting dates and times, leading discussions, and organizing member activities. Each moderator will receive \$1,000 in faculty research support funds (shared if a co-moderator) at the conclusion of the FSC.

For more details or to apply as a moderator, please go to <u>csus.infoready4.com</u>. Please direct questions to Nancy Sweet at <u>nsweet@csus.edu</u>.

Submitted by the Office of Research Affairs

#### **Next MBA information session is July 19**

Did you know that an undergraduate degree in business is not required to get your MBA? We invite students to join the MBA Program Services Office for an MBA Information Session from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. Wednesday, July 19, in Tahoe Hall 1009 to learn more about Sac State's Master of Business Administration program. This will be a great opportunity for students to expand their horizons and learn how an MBA could help them advance and excel in their careers. Refreshments will be provided.

To reserve a seat for the session, RSVP at <a href="mailto:surveymonkey.com/r/MBAJuly19">surveymonkey.com/r/MBAJuly19</a>. For more details, please visit <a href="mailto:csus.edu/cba/graduate/mba">csus.edu/cba/graduate/mba</a>. If you have additional questions, please contact MBA Program Services at 278-4501 or <a href="mailto:cba-MBAadmissions@csus.edu">cba-MBAadmissions@csus.edu</a>. Submitted by the Master of Business Administration Program

#### Instructional lab for MBA Program applicants coming in August

We invite students to join the MBA Program Services Office for an MBA Application Lab from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. Thursday, Aug. 3, in Tahoe Hall 1009 to learn more about the Sac State MBA Program. Refreshments will be provided. To reserve a seat, RSVP at <a href="mailto:surveymonkey.com/r/AppLabAug3">surveymonkey.com/r/AppLabAug3</a>. For more details, please visit <a href="mailto:csus.edu/cba/graduate/mba">csus.edu/cba/graduate/mba</a>. If you have additional questions, please contact MBA Program Services at 278-4501 or <a href="mailto:cba-MBAadmissions@csus.edu">cba-MBAadmissions@csus.edu</a>. Submitted by the Master of Business Administration Program

#### **Faculty professional activities**

The latest faculty professional activities are available at <a href="mailto:csus.edu/news/articles/2017/4/1/Professional-activities,-April-June-2017.shtml">csus.edu/news/articles/2017/4/1/Professional-activities,-April-June-2017.shtml</a>. Submitted by the Office of Public Affairs and Advocacy

#### **Faculty Senate schedule**

The Faculty Senate calendar is available at csus.edu/acse.

Submitted by the Faculty Senate				
0.115				